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RESPONSE TO QUESTION RECEIVED FROM A SHAREHOLDER IN RELATION TO THE 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING FOR THE FINANCIAL YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2021 

 

 

The Board of Directors of Healthway Medical Corporation Limited (the “Company”) and together with 

its subsidiaries, the “Group”) refers to the publishing of its Annual Report and related documents via 

SGXNet on 1 April 2022. The Company has received one (1) question from a shareholder by the cut-

off date and time of 12 April 2022 (Tuesday) at 5.00 p.m. which substantively relate to the Annual 

General Meeting of the Company, and to which the Company wishes to provide its response as follow:  

 

Question 

"Can board update on the contributions received from handling vaccination and pandemic 

related tasks from MOHH? With the subsiding pandemic, any impact on these income streams?" 

 

Response: The Group has been actively providing services for and/or participating in various 

governmental projects from time to time in our ordinary course of business over the years. To support 

the Government’s effort to inoculate the population and curb community transmission, the Group has 

been involved in supporting the MOH Vaccination and related projects arising from the COVID-19 

pandemic.  

  

While we have been focused on battling the pandemic, the Group also took active steps to forge ahead 

with our strategy to strengthen our chain of GP Clinics and meet the growing demand of the Primary 

Care sector. To this end, the Group invested in a Primary Healthcare chain to expand medical services 

at locations within Singapore’s commercial business district. This will position us to provide preventive 

care solutions, better manage chronic conditions and improve quality of life in line with the Healthier SG 

initiative.  

  

Aside from the COVID-19 related projects, the Group continues to participate in various governmental 

projects. The school-based health screening and vaccination project in designated preschools, primary 

and secondary schools is one such example. Healthway Medical is also expanding its repertoire of 

specialist doctors and with the relaxation in border control measures, we are cautiously optimistic about 

the future. 

 

We continue to look for new opportunities that are synergistic to our business and maintain a well-

diversified revenue stream consisting of contributions from our Primary Healthcare and Specialist 

Healthcare segment.  
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This announcement has been reviewed by the Company’s sponsor, PrimePartners Corporate Finance 
Pte. Ltd. (the “Sponsor”). It has not been examined or approved by the Singapore Exchange Securities 
Trading Limited (the “Exchange”) and the Exchange assumes no responsibility for the contents of this 
document, including the correctness of any of the statements or opinions made or reports contained in 
this document.  
 
The contact person for the Sponsor is Ms. Foo Jien Jieng, 16 Collyer Quay, #10-00 Income at Raffles, 
Singapore 049318, sponsorship@ppcf.com.sg. 


